Mapping

January 3, 2018
Minutes

The Mapping Committee of the Piatt County Board met on Wednesday, January 3, 2018 in
Room 104 of the Courthouse. The meeting was called to order at 10 a.m. by Bob Murrell.
Attending were: Murrell, Ray Spencer, Randy Shumard, Randy Keith, Eric Seibring, Sandy
Schlosser and Keri Nusbaum. Committee chair Al Manint was not in attendance due to iliness.

MOTION: Spencer made motion, seconded by Shumard to approve the minutes of the
December 6, 2017 meeting as written. All in favor, motion carried.

There was no old business.

New Business:

Expense claims for December were presented.

Motion: Spencer made motion, seconded by Shumard to approve the claims of $176.00 to
CCaGIs.

Roll was called, all in favor and the motion carried.

The invoice for the ILGISA dues was presented.
Motion: Spencer made motion, seconded by Shumard to approve payment of the invoice of
$65.00. Roll was called, all in favor and the motion carried.

The invoice for the esri renewal for 2018 was presented in the amount of $1100.00. This is for
the zoning office, highway, and assessor’s offices.

Motion: Shumard made motion, seconded by Spencer to approve. Roll was called, all in favor
and the motion carries.

The next agenda item was -How can the Co Board help the SA and Township assessors utilize
the GIS maps? Murrell has had questions regarding property that appears to be under assessed
or not assessed. Schlosser explained that DevNet had not updated the numbers shown on the
public maps. Murrell also feels that the GIS with the updated flyovers is not being used to its full
potential in finding new structures or improvements. The Supervisor of Assessments, Sandy
Schlosser said that she or the County Board have no jurisdiction over Township Assessors.
However, she has made arrangements with Eric Seibring to offer a training on the GIS slide tool
at the upcoming assessors meeting. Murrell asked why the county spends the money on the
flyovers if they are not used. Siebring pointed out that is not the only use of the flyovers, itis a
tool for highway department. Nusbaum said it benefits more than just the assessor’s office, it is a
useful tool for the zoning department as well.

Safety: There were no safety concerns.
Comments: Keith asked about the line item on the monthly report of equity. There should be no
equity shown, as it was swept. Nusbaum will check with finance about the line item and report

back next month.

Motion: Spencer made motion, seconded by Shumard to adjourn. All in favor, and the meeting
adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Keri Nusbaum
Piatt County Zoning Officer



